
Children's Court 

Victoria 

PRACTICE DIRECTION 

NO.1 OF 2020 

FAMILY DIVISION - COVID-19 

This Practice Direction is issued pursuant to Section 592 of the Children, Youth and Families

Act 2005. 

PREAMBLE 

This Practice Direction introduces temporary measures necessitated by the COVID-19 

pandemic. It is informed by the latest medical advice from Victorian public health authorities 

to ensure the health, safety and wellbeing of all Court users. In order for the _Children's Court 

to continue its critical role in the administration of justice for the children; young people and 

families of the State of Victoria, the following Directions are made. 

This Practice Direction applies to all Family Division - Child Protection proceedings filed in 

the Children's Court throughout Victoria with effect from 24 March 2020. 

DIRECTIONS 

FILING 

1. All Protection Applications, Court reports and other relevant documentation must be filed

electronically with the relevant Children's Court Registry.

ATTENDING AT CHILDREN'S COURTS 

2. Entry to Children's Courts is restricted in order to protect the safety of all persons at Court

premises and _in order to maintain the security, good order and management of Court

premises in the interests of all Court users. Entry to Children's Courts will be permitted in

accordance with the attached Notice.
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https://www.childrenscourt.vic.gov.au/about-us/court-locations
https://www.childrenscourt.vic.gov.au/entry-childrens-court-covid-19


https://www.health.gov.au/news/health-alerts/novel-coronavirus-2019-ncov-health-alert
https://www.health.gov.au/news/health-alerts/novel-coronavirus-2019-ncov-health-alert




https://www.childrenscourt.vic.gov.au/consentunopposed-proposed-orders-%E2%80%93-family-division







